
Dear Sirs,

I attach my initial comments on the current consultation, which I trust you will have regard 
to.


70 Cecil Avenue Enfield Middlesex EN1 1PP

23rd August 2021

Dear Sirs,

I am emailing regarding the Local Plan consultation.  I have several concerns about the proposals, the main one’s of which are listed below:

1.  I object to the following Policies: SP PL10, pages 80-87, and Figure 3.11; Policy SP PL9, pages 77-80 and Concept Plan Figure 3.10; Policy SA45: Land Between Camlet Way and Crescent Way, Hadley Wood, page 364; Policy SA54, page 374; and Policy SA62 page 383 and SP CL4 pages 277-279 – all of which propose the de-designation of Green Belt for housing and other purposes. These sites are part of historic Enfield Chase, which is unique in the southeast and played an important role in the development of Enfield. It is a rare and valuable landscape asset and its loss would cause permanent harm not only to the Green Belt, but also to the very character of the borough. 

2. I also object to Policies SA62 page 383 and SP CL4 pages 277-279 because they transfer part of Whitewebbs Park, a public amenity, into private management. I reject the Council’s analysis that Whitewebbs Golf Course was losing money and call for its reinstatement.   The proposed transfer into a football training facility would remove it from the use of the general public.

3. I object to Policy SA52 page 372, which would remove part of Rammey Marsh, a wildlife area and public amenity, from the Green Belt and replace it with yet more light industrial and office space – of the type of which there is a great deal of empty space locally already.

4. I object to the tall building policies on pages 156-160, Figure 7.3, Figure 7.4 and Policy DE6, and SA2 Palace Gardens Shopping Centre page 321 which propose areas for and the acceptable height of tall buildings which, in many cases would mar the landscape and are unnecessary because other lower-rise building forms could provide the same accommodation, as stated in the policy.  It is questionable whether additional retail units are required in the town centre; those that are currently there struggle to be filled with long term tenants.  The rent levels of any new units would either have to be subsidised by the council (our Council Tax!) or will remain empty or be subject to short term/charity shop lettings.

Whilst it is likely that additional housing will be needed within the borough’s boundaries over the forthcoming medium timescale there appears to have been no regard taken of the changing demographics of the Greater London area.  The Mayor’s office predicts that around 700,000 people have left Greater London due to a mixture of Brexit and fear of Covid-19.  There is also a declining birth rate.  This will require fewer additional properties to be built.

Building on Green Belt land, whilst leading to on average cheaper per unit build costs than building on brownfield sites, generates a whole additional range of unseen costs; the loss of jobs in the garden centres and builders merchants around Crews Hill, the loss of amenity of these facilities to the local population, the reduction in farming land and food production, the impact on wildlife and birdlife, the need to invest in an improved service from Crews Hill station from its current half hourly service for the proposed (initial) 3,000 houses, to name a few.

To build housing is a poor enough reason to destroy green belt land but to use 11 hectares for a logistics hub, on the current Holly Hill Farm, is a complete waste of a natural local resource and one which little local benefit would be derived from.

As officers and Members are aware, there are other options available to enable legitimate local needs to be met.  Options which are more likely to be acceptable to the local population and voters. I would urge you to consider these in more detail rather than the destroy some of the remaining green belt within the M25.

Yours faithfully,



Sarah Hargreaves
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